
†   PRP MISSION   ¢

The Mission of People Reaching People (PRP) is: 
"To transform lives and make disciples of Jesus 

Christ by serving the poorest of the poor in 
Eastern Africa through economic, education and 

evangelistic developments.”  

These three "E's":                                      
Economic development, Education and 

Evangelism are the pillars of PRP's mission. 

Our core values remain:                             
Glorifying God (Rev: 7:11b-12)             

Transformation in Christ (2 Corinthians 5:17)
Living the Great Commission (Matt. 28: 18-21) 
Serving with Christian Integrity (Eph. 4:1, 5:1)  

www.peoplereaching.org.

A MINISTRY OF BISHOP TODD AND REV. PATSY MCGREGOR

 A place to call home 

 By Cheryl Harman

Many of you reading this newsletter have heard the 
Rev. Patsy McGregor speak.  Her passion for serving 
the Lord is delivered with such joy; it is nothing short 
of contagious.  During her recent stay in our home, 
we had the pleasure of working on plans for the 
Bishop’s Residence/Hospitality Center and the 
Cathedral.   Phil Crannell, who professionally 
prepared the plans, heard Patsy speak at his church 
in Florida and found himself in Toliara, Madagascar 
last November looking at the land for this complex.  
Contagious?  Yes!  

As we spoke, I glanced at Patsy, who could barely sit 
in her seat.  The possibility of a real home with 
windows and porches was such a delight; her face 
was radiant.   Patsy and I share the gift of hospitality 
along with defining ourselves with a home.  Then it 
dawned on me, what I take for granted as a home 
hasn’t been hers for a very long time. This will be a 
home with open doors and open hearts; a home over 
The Cathedral and Hospitality Center; a home of 
modest means but a home.   

Please pray for the necessary funds to complete the 
Bishop’s Residence/Hospitality Center and the 
Cathedral.  $100,000 is needed for the Bishop’s 
Residence/Hospitality Center and $200,000 for the 
Cathedral.  The goal is to finish both projects by  the 
end of 2009.  Catch Patsy’s passion. “I can do all things 
through Christ who gives me strength.” Phil. 4:13       

FAMILY NEWS ~ ALL TOGETHER!

Corbi is playing on the Dickinson 
College tennis team. She continues to 
be busy as a leader in the Dickinson 
Christian Fellowship and is a RA for 
for freshman girls. She is also 
enjoying her major in neuro-science.

Charese has begun singing in the 
Ursinus Choir and is able to express 
herself in her poetry class. She may 
be a politician since she really likes 
her global economics class which has 
been focusing partly on the US 
election. She has been busy with 
Intervaristy fellowship and enjoys her 
freshmen girls’ bible study.

The weekend of November 8 &9, Patsy 
and Todd traveled to Morondava and 
Mahabo to dedicate two churches.   
Confirmations, baptisms and marriages 
were performed.  How exciting that 
revival is taking place in Madagascar.  
Bibles, prayer books, crosses, pews 
and other items are needed.
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November 8th dedication 
of Morondava Church 
(above) and November 
9th dedication of Mahabo 
Church(right).
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PRAISE & PRAYER 

• Praise for a successful meeting of the PRP Board held 
in August at Kinloch Farm Virginia.  From front left, 
Laura Verinder, Barb Johnson, Patsy and Todd 
McGregor, Syd Verinder.  Back left, Randy and Lori 
Degler, Phil Johnson, John Griffin, R. Scott Purdy, 
Cheryl and Will Harman, Craig Cole and Cindy Fay. 

• PRAISE and THANKS to The Episcopal Church 
head office for their partnership in the ministry 

since 1999.

•Youth revival continues 
to grow in Toliara.

•Funds to purchase a Ford 
Ranger have come in.

•Praise for a wonderful 
Lambeth Conference.  Please 

go to the website and download the Lambeth update!

• PRAYER for completed title of land for the Cathedral 
complex.

• Please pray for funding for Bishop’s house and 
Cathedral.                

• Smooth transition for McGregors to SAMS mission 
sending agency.

• Grant to begin a saving and loan project in southern 
Madagascar.

• Grant to start an economic and social development 
office in Toliara.

• Corbi and Charese transition to American culture.

• Visit www.peoplereaching.org for ministry details.

SHORT-TERM TEAMS PREPARE 
FOR 2009-2010 MISSION TRIPS 

Teams from the USA are making plans for 
travel to Madagascar to spread the Gospel 
to the poorest of the poor. The next team 
scheduled is from Boca Raton Christian 
school led by Amy Barnhill.  Amy is a 
student who was so impacted from going to 
kenya two years ago that she is now 
heading a team.  They are traveling Nov. 
20th through Dec. 3rd, focusing on bible 
study, teaching english and evangelism. 

From Memphis, Tennessee, a team  by 
DownLine Ministries will make their 
second mission trip to Toliara, tentatively 
scheduled for March 2009.  This follow-
up trip will focus on training pastors and 
evangelists for the entire country of 
Madagascar in the Biblical standard of 
discipleship.  For more information, go to 
http://www.downlineministries.com.

PRP Board members Cheryl and Will 
Harman from the chapel of Saint 
andrew,Boca Raton, FL,  will lead an 
intergenerational team from many 
churches in the SE Florida Diocese to 
Toliara in July.  The team will participate 
in church building projects and ministry 
efforts similar to Acts 2:42-47, supporting 
the McGregors’ work.  For  details, e-mail 
Cheryl at Cmh103@aol.com. 

Also in July, a third mission team will 
teach Christian business management 
principles and the basics of community-
based saving groups.  Led by PRP Board 
members Laura and Syd Verinder of the 
Diocese of Virginia, this team will also 
explore regional resources to be 
considered for PRP’s Vacation with a 
Purpose program. 

Your prayers and financial support are 
critical to the work of these and future 
mission teams to Southern Madagascar.  
Prayerfully consider organizing a mission 
team to spread the Good News of Jesus 
Christ.  For information about forming a 
mission team, contact Syd at 
sverinder@hotmail.com or visit the 
Vacation with a Purpose site at 
http://vwap.peoplereaching.org.

Todd and Patsy are excited about 
announcing a new partnership in their 
ministry.  After extensive discussions, the 
McGregors have established a partnership 
with SAMS-USA (www.samsusa.org) as a 
missionary sending agency.  SAMS (South 
American Mission Society) is one of the 
oldest Anglican/Episcopal mission 
agencies having worked with missionaries 
for over 150 years.  SAMS is pleased to 
work with the McGregors as their 
established mission activities in 
Madagascar and East Africa help spread 
SAMS’ outreach efforts.
 
With the termination of the formal 
missionary relationship with The Episcopal 
Church, Todd and Patsy were facing some 
significant administrative challenges 
including administration of their salary/
tax liability, health and life insurance 
and pension program.  SAMS is able to 
offer this administrative support as well 
as several additional benefits.  Through 
SAMS, the McGregors will be able to 
offer their donors the ease of payment by 
credit card and automatic monthly 
donations.  Increased visibility through 
the SAMS web site and other SAMS 
marketing will help spread the word of 
the ministry and will offer a new source 
of short term mission team support.
 
This change does increase the financial 
burden on the McGregors.  The cost of 
health insurance premiums, pension and 
tax liability previously funded by The 
Episcopal Church will now need to be 
raised as part of the ministry fundraising.  
SAMS charges a competitive percentage to 
cover administrative costs.  The People 
Reaching People board did a careful 
comparison  of sending agencies and SAMS 
offered the best value with increased 
benefits of all options examined.
 
Donation collection will transition from 
the Diocese of Southeast Florida to SAMS 
in March 2009.  The McGregors (and the 
entire PRP board) thank the Diocese of 
Southeast Florida for their continuing 
support of this ministry.  

MCGREGORS TO PARTNER
WITH SAMS-USA ~ By Laura Verinder
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